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This Week - Thursday 25th April 2002


No Club Meeting this Week – Anzac Day





MAKEUP WEEK





Let’s have 100% attendance 





 


�
25th April�
2nd May �
9th May�
�
Speaker �
Anzac Day


100% attendance week�
Jim Halford


Own Job Talk�
Justin Muschamp


Past Presidents’ Night�
�
Host�
See later in bulletin for �
Trevor Menzies�
PP John Hiddlestone�
�
Thanks�
local club venues to do �
Kevin Hill�
PP Ian Bagley�
�
Sergeant�
your makeup�
Tim Miller�
PP Rex Morris�
�
Duty Sergeants�
�
Glen Roberts�
PP Art Bradbury�
�
�
No club meeting�
Shaun Costello�
PP Ross Newman�
�
Fellowship�
�
Neville D’Herville�
PP Barry Brown�
�
�
�
John Molyneux�
PP Tim Harrington�
�
Attendance�
�
Sari Hodgson�
PP Richard Wells�
�
�
�
Butch Bradley�
PP Graeme Prestidge�
�
Greeter�
�
Birgit Neumann�
PP Peter Ellis�
�
Reporter�
�
Bruce Kaye�
PP Brian Neill�
�
Raffle�
 �
Peter Robins�
PP Alex Rutherford�
�
Grace�
 �
Mike Worseldine�
PP Bruce Kaye�
�
Parting Thought�
�
Wayne Logan�
PP Alan Winwood�
�



�
Notices





Meetings & Makeups


There will be no meeting on Anzac Day, but it is hoped that as many members as possible will make up.  


Richmond Rotary has several speakers in forthcoming meetings. Please phone in before 1pm Friday if you intend going:


April 29th   Jim Bolger    "NZ – US politics & Trade" 


May 13th	 Area Speech Finals  + GSE team from Japan


May 27th Sir Brian Lochore – "Rugby -Structure in NZ. & Worldwide"	


Tuesday 23rd & Wednesday 24th  GSE Team from Australia





Next week there will be no meeting due to Anzac day but there will be 8 makeup opportunities in the next 10 days. Of particular interest would be:


A GSE team from Adelaide the members of which are all specifically engaged in the wine industry, who are visiting Nelson to observe our harvest and other aspects of our wine industry (Stoke-Tahuna at the Ocean Lodge on


Tuesday 23 April and Nelson West at the Bridge Club on Wednesday) A speech by Jim Bolger (Richmond at Waimea T&CC on Monday 29 April) President Jenny would like to see a mountain of makeup cards at our next meeting!





GSE 2003


Any one interested in leading, or nominating a member for, a GSE team to Edinburgh in late September please see President Jenny for appropriate paperwork.





Polyhymnos


Polyhymnos are having their 20th anniversary concert this Sunday at 1.30 pm at the Nelson Cathedral





Pride of Workmanship


Pride of Workmanship awards nominations are closing this week  - see Gary Parkinson





Yacht Racing


Charity Yacht Race fundraiser to be held in June see Alex Rutherford





President’s Pen





Many thanks to all those who contributed to the "Seaside Forum" at this weeks meeting - the comments are very useful and action will happen as a consequence.  Briefly, the over riding messages were: 


Fix the sound system  


Members were enjoying the present fellowship and general "feel" of the club  


Generally our projects, community and international were balanced.





For me this was a good process, we got the views of 55 members and my overall impression is that we need to tweek some of what we do and we need a new sound system.  We will be acting on this latter point!!!!





Last meeting 





Due to our speaker being unable to attend because of illness and the undisclosed  "Plan B" also failing to fly President Jenny decided to hold "Seaside Forums".


Brief (.... well, in some cases) reports from each of the groups tended to indicate that most aspects of our affairs are on track, with a few new suggestions and one or two ideas to revive old themes. The common thread through all the reports however was the performance, or lack thereof, of the sound system. During the evening it (the sound system) certainly was on its worst behaviour, providing much fuel for these criticisms and some good-natured banter. Substantial fiddling and adjusting was carried out until eventually, and with some embarrassment, it was realised that one of the speakers was not functioning. Once rectified all became clear. An enjoyable evening overall which no doubt has provided President-Elect Ray with a good body of information to wade through to assist with his planning.





Attendance





Present: 55 Apologies: 29 Leave:0 Silent: 4





Make-ups: Bruce Hands (Sunshine)





Visitors and guests: L&F Fagan (Nelson Bay, Australia), George Clement, Ann & Jeremy D’Herville, Peter Hudson





  


 


Parting Thought


from Gavin Calder





 “See the world before you leave it”








Next Meeting 


 


There will be NO club meeting on Anzac Day. 


Do a makeup, please.








  Make up options





Nelson Sunrise - Wednesdays at 7am 


Phone Jan Bradbury – Ph 547 4084


Rutherford Nelson – Mondays at 6pm, 


RSA Club, Phone 548 7057


Richmond – Mondays at 6pm, 


Waimea T&C Club, Phone 543 9179


Stoke Tahuna – Tuesdays at 6pm, 


Ocean Lodge, Phone 548 5179


Nelson West – Wednesdays at 6pm, Contract Bridge Club, Phone 548 7655


Motueka – Thursdays at 6pm, 


Swan Hotel, Phone 03 528 7009








Reporter: Dick Taylor


Editor: John Ryder <rotary@ryder.gen.nz>


